MACDONALD COLLEGE FACULTY OF AGRICULTURE RAILWAY STATIONS, EXPRESS AND TELEGRAPH OFFICES: STE. ANNE DE BELLEVUE, QUE. OFFICE OF THE DEAN POST OFFICE: MACDONALD COLLEGE, QUE. CANADA. April 4th, 1929. Dr. C.F. Martin. Acting Principal, McGill University, Montreal, Que. Dear Dr. Martin: -The proposals in your letter of March 31st, were placed before the Faculty of Agriculture at a meeting held yesterday afternoon. The matter of the matriculation standard had already been approved by the Faculty. The suggestion that it be altered to make physics or chemistry a required subject met with the approval of the Faculty and I have provided for it in the new schedule, which I am enclosing. It is understood also that the High School leaving certificate must include the subjects required for matriculation. The committee appointed by the Faculty to revise our degree course will be very glad to confer with Dr. Nicholson and to submit to him for his approval their proposals with regard to the fundamental sciences. In the matter of the degree, for which two alternatives were suggested, the Faculty voted unanimously to recommend that the degree be changed from B.S.A. to B.Sc., or, as you stated it under (a) in your letter, "To abolish the B.S.A. entirely and establish the B.Sc. leading to M. Sc." I trust the action of the Faculty will be found satisfactory and that it will meet with your approval. Yours faithfully, P.S. Our freed B. S. in agr. wals zonne he droffed.